May 27, 1922,
54261/276-A

Mr. F. W. Berkshire,
Supervising lInspector,
Immigration Seixvios,
Kl Paso, Texmas.

My dear Mr. Berkshire:

I am inocloaing copy cf a memorandum relative to a
oonference on cooperation in border work at which representa-
tives of various Degurtuents were present. You will note
the mamorandum says that "the great problem on which they all
desire help is that of police work or patrol dutles.” I
read your letter of April 13 (your number 5026/149) relative
to this suwbject and, of course, took oscasion to emphasize our
view of the importance of a coordinated border patrol,

I am sending this merely because of your deep inter-
est 1ln the sudject.

Very truly yours,

Coumi ssioner General.

WWH/RBH
Incl. 6420




